
Earth Removal Board 
Meeting Minutes 

June 14, 2022, 5:00 PM 
 

 
Members Present: Barur Rajeshkumar, Gary Flynn, and Robert Barrell, Jr. 
Members Absent: William Chase 
Also Present: None 
 
Location: Raymond Huntington Highway (Onsite at Mr. David Mercurio's 
pit) 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Mr. Barur Rajeshkumar, 
who conducted a roll call. 
 
Mr. Rajeshkumar proposed the following slate of officers for the Board 
reorganization: 
 
Mr. Barur Rajeshkumar as Chairperson 
Mr. Robert Barrell, Jr. as Vice Chairperson 
Mr. Gary Flynn as Clerk 
 
This motion was seconded by Mr. Barrell and unanimously approved. 
 
The request to renew the earth removal permit for Mr. David Mercurio's pit 
at Raymond Huntington Highway was reviewed. 
 
The permit application has been deemed complete. The estimated quantity of 
earth to be removed is below 10,000 cubic yards. A bond in the amount of 
$10,000 has been posted. After reviewing the building inspector's 
recommendation report, a motion was made by Mr. Barrell and seconded by 
Mr. Flynn. The motion to approve the permit renewal was unanimously 
approved. 
 
At 5:20 p.m., Mr. Flynn proposed to adjourn the meeting. This motion was 
seconded by Mr. Barrell and approved by all attendees. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Barur Rajeshkumar 


